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Dallas Texans Florida

Pensacola Futbol Club

Executive Board Meeting

Minutes

November 17, 2009

Robert Stone, board president, called the November meeting to order at 6:05 pm in the multi-purpose room at the stadium complex. Those present were, Rhonda Iserman, Gary Marsh, David Kemp, Kevin Webb, Christy Harpole, Christa Welsh, Mindy Heym, Cathy Lacey, Jeff Gulsby and Ian Welsh.

The October board minutes were presented for approval. No changes were noted and the minutes were approved. 

Accounts Receivable: Rhonda Iserman presented her report. She noted that the e7 system is set up incorrectly and has been since the affiliation. Some Mastercard and Visa payments that have been submitted have not been paid.  A submitted payment does not mean it’s paid. Families that this affects will be notified. 

Managers have been tasked with verifying their e7 rosters. Discussion was held. Rhonda, Jeff and Christy have been tasked with getting together and confirming players and their status with the club as well as their place on both e7 and FYSA rosters. 

Financial Report: Ian presented the financial report.  He reviewed the balance sheet as of October 31, 2009, the Profit & Loss report June-October 2009, the DTF Tournament Allowances Report and the Blue Angel Tournament financials report. Please see the attached documents. He will be forwarding the Blue Angel Tournament financial information to the Pensacola Sports Association (PSA) and contacting DTF team managers about tournament payment overages.  

Christa Welsh reported that the Dallas Texans affiliation fee has been paid in full. Dave Werdung stated that the gotsoccer.com fees are due. He will be forwarding the exact amount due to Christa for payment. Super Liga coach payments were discussed. W-9’s will be generated. Christa also mentioned that team checking accounts are experiencing a few problems. She’s contacting the bank and will resolve the issues. 

DOC Report:  David Kemp stated that, with the help of Rusty Plenkers, Dave McCarthy and Craig Wallace, he’s been able to identify players in the rec program who should be a participant in the DTF select program. All age groups have been scouted. Approximately 75 players have been identified.  Players will be invited to attend the DTF School of Excellence from December 10-12th.  This will be an opportunity for them to receive higher level training, free of charge, and to introduce them to select level play.   

Zoom reports is being used to evaluate select team players. Coaches have been tasked with completing their reports by Thanksgiving. A separate form is being compiled to distribute to all select and rec families in February.  The purpose will be to generate feedback on each coach, and the club in general, which will assist us in making future plans.  
The upcoming spring schedule was briefly discussed and David mentioned he’d like the older teams to attend the Score at the Shore in Tampa. Tournament contacts there have mentioned to David that the U12/U13 teams can attend free if we enter our older teams.

David presented information about a possible WPSL affiliation. This would give the older girls an option for summer training as well as attracting college players who are home for the summer. The WPSL is women’s league classified as amateur. The PSA will be solicited for financial support regarding the $2500.00 franchise fee (one time only fee) and the $3000.00 yearly affiliation fee. An estimated 15-20K is needed for the entire program. David has a few sponsored lined up and has asked for assistance from the board for help getting this off the ground. The PSA fees solicited will need to be in place by the end of December to have the program up and running for summer 2010. Discussion held. Gary Marsh will assist and Ian Welsh will use his contacts at the PSA to move the process along.  

Recreation Report: Dave Werdung reported that approximately 6 teams are signed up for the Nike Classic scheduled for Jan 30/31. There will be no Kohl’s Cup this year. The Pensacola Classic, a recreational team only event, will be taking place next year. The winter league has started up. The U6/U5 teams finish up this past weekend and the older teams finish up this weekend. For the winter league we are budgeted for 100 players. We are above that estimate now. Dave stated he would get a numbers report together and send it to all the board members.  Discussion was held concerning rec player #’s and the percent increase over the previous year. 

Blue Angel Classic: Gary Marsh reviewed what was covered in the lessons learned meeting. Registration, vendors, traffic control and a whole variety of subjects were discussed at the meeting. No major complaints were noted. 

The Nike Classic tournament prep meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, November 18, 2009 @ 6pm. 

Sponsorship: Mindy Heym introduced herself as the new sponsorship chair. A new brochure for sponsorships is being worked. She’d like to incorporate some photos, history and what the club has planned for the future into the brochure. She’d also like to add team info as well as information on team. She mentioned the teams and the club need to coordinate better when it comes to sponsors. We’ll have team sponsors and tournament level sponsors. Discussion was held concerning hotel sponsorship and hosting. She will be getting with Dave Werdung to discuss sponsors.  Logos will need to be added to the website. It was determined that it would be OK to have logos on team pages as well. 

Select Commissioner Report: Christy Harpole stated that the FYSA State Cup applications will be submitted for 8 DTF teams (92, 93, 94 & 95 Boys; 92, 94, 95, 96 Girls).  The 92 girls will play in the U19 division. Christy confirmed that our agent of record, Robert Stone, will be available to endorse the packet once complete. Cost is $1000.00 per team. 

She also mentioned that a meeting was held with Danny Griffin, the FYSA representative for the Region III Premier League East, to explore the possibility of our U15> teams applying to the Premier League East in the Fall of 2010.  This would involve 5 weekends of play against top competition, with home games being played in Lake City or Jacksonville.  Teams that aren’t accepted to the Premier League will likely apply to play in the Florida State League beginning next Fall. Our <U14 teams will pursue local league play, including the newly formed Tallahassee League.  This may begin as early as February 20/21st.    
The schedule for the spring is being worked. 

ODP training center is December 13th. The fields are provided, no other assistance is needed. The College Night is in February. This is a no fee event. The date is TBA. The Sports Source will provide the information. We need a site and we also need to decide if we will be providing refreshments for the players. More to follow. 

Christy mentioned that she has some training gear available for purchase. 

Discussion was held regarding the purchase of sponsorship banners at area high schools that have competing select clubs.  A motion was made to purchase a sponsorship banner from the Gulf Breeze booster club for $250.00. Motion seconded. 4 members present were for, 3 against. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

E7 System meeting review: tabled till December meeting.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

Calendar: Cathy Lacey mentioned the new calendar for the board. She’ll distribute it to members, request additions or deletions and will have Tanya Hughes post it on the DTF website. 
State Cup Hosting Agreement: Gary Marsh briefly reviewed the agreement and will meet with Dave Werdung to complete it. Dave has most of the information needed to complete the form. Discussion was held regarding the application to host Regions Cup and FYSA State Cup. It was determined that we’d apply for both. Dave Werdung will send John Stacey an email regarding the applications. 


The meeting was adjourned at 7:42pm. The next meeting will take place Tuesday, December 8, 2009 at 6pm.
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Cathy Lacey









PFC/DTF Secretary

